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Greetings everyone! Thank you for your continued partnership in mission—both in 
West Papua Indonesia and the Philippines! Your gifts & prayers produce much fruit! 
Praise God that Tim (top left, college friend, skilled builder, and supporter from 
Missouri) will travel with Jon May 30th to Indonesia for working on much needed repairs 
to the Anggi house, plus visiting some ministries, like this Bible Group (middle), in the 
Anggi mountains, faithfully working on Chronological Bible lessons, growing in CHRIST! 
Tim will return to the USA after a few weeks, but Jon will remain through July, traveling 
with the Bible Team into new areas starting Bible Groups, plus gatherings with the many 
Sougb missionaries working in West Papua, bringing them provisions, support, plus 
reporting and planning for both old and new ministries. God is moving with people! 
Praise God for the faithful witness of Lupon House Church Fellowship in Eastern 
Mindanao Philippines (the kids leading worship, top right). They will travel June/July to 
their sister fellowship in Lanao, Western Mindanao, currently needing help with a 
fishing boat for livelihood (previous one busted by typhoons), before returning home to 
re-start their own livelihood piggery (previous pigs died from covid). Jon plans to visit 
Davao Philippines 3rd week of July, visit these families, and look for housing for Jon, 
Sherri, Adam to move there in September. Pray God’s protection and provision over all! 
 
  

Praise God Sherri’s sister-cousins visited in Deerfield Beach FL with awesome fun & 
fellowship, plus answered prayers of healing progress & movement in Sherri’s wrist. 
 
Cultivating CHRIST Communities, 
Jon & Sherri Lunow / 5006 NW 1st Ave. Deerfield Beach FL 33064 / 779-939-7341 (Sher) 
Donations: New Horizons Foundation 731 Chapel Hills Dr. Colorado Springs CO 80920  
 
 
 
 
 


